



20 May 2016

Mr. John Schmidt <u>fyi-request-3944-ff50cdd7@requests.fyi.org.nz</u>

DOIA 1516-1349

Dear Mr Schmidt,

Thank you for your email of 30 April requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982, the following information:

An Immigration New Zealand project was in-flight over 2013/2014 to design and build an allnew Immigration New Zealand website, replacing the existing website. A tender process was carried out to select a vendor to build the site.

As of April 2016 it appears the underlying Immigration New Zealand website has not changed since this time.

Under the Official Information Act I request to know the status and outcome of this project. If the project was closed or terminated, I request to know if a similar project to replace the existing INZ website is underway or being actively progressed.

The new Immigration New Zealand website was deployed on 13 May 2016. The website can be found at www.immigration.govt.nz.

If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request or this response, or if you require any further assistance, please contact Nick Aldous, Manager, Operational Policy, Immigration New Zealand at nick.aldous@mbie.govt.nz.

Yours sincerely

Arron Baker

Assistant General Manager – Strategy and Assurance

Immigration New Zealand

Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment